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To Families, Wives/Widows and Caregivers 
Should the person to whom this newsletter is addressed be ill or in some difficulty, please con-

tact the Lodge Secretary at (619) 296-0660 or email him at: 
secretary@sandiego35.org 

graduating means I must end some-
thing so familiar to me and begin 
something totally new. New begin-
nings, things, places, and people 
often present new solutions and 
ways of doing things and often car-
ry new problems.  
 
Human beings learn at an incredible 
rate (well, most of us do anyway). 
Our ability to learn from new expe-
riences is incredible. But it is solv-
ing those new problems, working 
with those new people, and learning 
about those new solutions that help 
us improve ourselves. 
 
My point is this, being scared about 
something is part of the human ex-
perience, like hunger, exhaustion, 
and desire. It is sometimes helpful, 
and sometimes it is not. However, 
we cannot let fear of the way things 
have been in the past be the reason-
ing for why we are not allowing 
ourselves to propel into the future; I 
mean both as individuals and as a 
group. As Masons, we should be 
more in tune with this than most 
other people because of our empha-
sis on learning and appreciating the 
arts and sciences, our interconnect-
edness, and the philosophical and 
meta-philosophical nature of the 
world around us. All of which 
should comfort us to some degree 
when we are scared. More than an-
ything, at least for me, I take com-
fort in knowing that there is a 
brother out there somewhere that I 
can call on when and if I am in 
need and who will be there to help. 
I don’t have to be scared alone.  
 
“Look not mournfully into the past, 
it comes not back again. Wisely im-
prove the present, it is thine. Go 

(Continued from page 1) I commend Worshipful Robles and 
the officers for a job well done. I 
congratulate Brother DeAndre Sim-
mons on becoming a Master Mason 
and I thank all the brethren in at-
tendance for making it an unforget-
table evening.  
 
Last night, I saw the future of Free-
masonry and, folks, the future looks 
bright! Last night was an experi-
ence in brotherly love. 
 
Zeke Sanchez PM 
Junior Warden 

forth to meet the shadowy future 
without fear and with a manly 
heart.”  
       —- Longfellow, H. W. (1901) 
 
Gerry Craft 

Senior Warden 

From the South 
 
Greetings From the South! 
 
Today is July 16th and I am still 
energized by last night’s third de-
gree conferral for Brother Sim-
mons. If you were not there, I regret 
to report that you missed a memora-
ble evening. The lodge room was 
standing room only. The ritual per-
formed by the officers of our lodge 
was excellent. The lecture with 
slides was moving. The atmosphere 
was electric.  
 
Twenty five first-time visitors were 
introduced. Brothers from all over 
San Diego and Southern California 
came to this event, and they did not 
go away disappointed. There were 
some prominent absences but 
among the sideliners were several 
district inspectors, sitting masters 
and past masters, officers and 
coaches, and brothers from as far 
away as Pasadena, Burbank and 
Long Beach.  
 
The room truly reflected what Ma-
sonry is: a mix of diverse people 
who are friends and brothers, all 
present to welcome our newest 
Master Mason, DeAndre Simmons. 
Most Worshipful Stein spoke of 
this being one of the most memora-
ble degrees he had ever witnessed. 
That says a lot coming from a Past 
Grand Master and Mason for over 
50 years.  

From the Secretary 
 
It is now the second half of the year 
and if you haven’t paid your dues, 
now is the time to do so. Please go 
to the Grand Lodge website and 
check your dues status. At the same 
time, look over your profile and 
update it accordingly… especially 
your contact information. If you 
have any issues with this, please 
contact the office and we may be 
able to help you. 
 
Change:  Please make note that the 
deadline to make reservations for 
the Stated Meeting dinners is now 
Monday instead of Wednesday be-
fore the dinner. We need to do this 
so that we can give the caterer a 
good number for the meal, and in 
turn, allow them to purchase the 
food items in time.  
 
Also, if you are in the permanent 
reservation list and are not able to 
make the dinner, please contact the 
office and let us know that you will 
NOT be able to attend the dinner.  
 
John Goodloe, PM 

Secretary 
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